PARDI WAY/BIG CUT RD./SACRAMENTO STREET
WATERLINE REPLACEMENT PROJECT
CIP # 41109

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE
Week #26: March 27th — 31st

Hi Everyone!

This is a weekly update to the community regarding the Pardi Way/Big Cut Rd./Sacramento Street Waterline
Replacement Project. Construction began Monday, October 3™, and these updates will be sent via email to interested
parties and posted on the City of Placerville’s website to keep the community informed as to the status of this project.
Each update will involve a summary of work completed the prior week, work being performed the current week, work
anticipated the following week, and any important information that may impact the community. Thanks in advance for
everyone’s understanding and patience through this process.

Prior Week

e Day Work (Monday and Thursday): Due to rain, work only occurred on Monday and Thursday. The contractor
finished installation of the temporary water services on Pardi Way and successfully tested the recently installed
6” fire service line on Monday. The contractor connected the 6” line to the hot tapped location on Thursday.

Current Week

o Day Work (Monday through Friday): The contractor plans to continue waterline installation in Pardi Way. They
will begin where they left off in the middle of Pardi Way and work downhill. The work on the lower part of Pardi
Way will require an extended shutdown of the waterline Pardi Way. The contractor has made arrangements to
serve the four affected residents using a combination of the new system which includes the 6” fire line and
temporary water services. All residents have been notified and switched over.

Following Week
e Day Work: The contractor plans to continue waterline installation on the lower part of Pardi Way and flush,
disinfect, and test the entire new system in Pardi Way once installation is complete.
Important Information

e Portions of this project will be constructed during the day (M-F, 7am—4pm) and at night (M-Th, 7pm—5am).
Please be aware that there will be road closures and detours during working hours. Residents in the project
area may experience delays due to construction but access to your property will be maintained at all times.
Thank you for your understanding.

Contacts

Jim Fisher, Resident Engineer R.E.Y. Engineers (916) 612-7581 jfisher@reyengineers.com
Ryan Ruddick, Inspector R.E.Y. Engineers (707) 391-7013 rruddick@reyengineers.com
Rebecca Neves, City Engineer City of Placerville (530) 642-5250 rneves@cityofplacerville.org

Thank you!



